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May 27, 2020  

To,  

Department of Corporate Services,             The Listing Department 

BSE Limited 

Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers 

Dalal Street, Fort,Mumbai-400 001 

Scrip Code: 532944 

National Stock Exchange of India Limited 

Bandra Kurla Complex 

Bandra East,Mumbai – 400 051 

Scrip Code: ONMOBILE 

 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

 

Sub: Disclosure about impact of the CoVID-19 pandemic  

Ref: Regulation 30 of SEBI (LODR) Regulations, 2015 and SEBI Circular No. 

SEBI/HO/CFD/CMD1/CIR/P/2020/84 dated May 20, 2020 
 

With reference to the above, we wish to provide the following information regarding the impact of the 

Covid-19 pandemic on world wide operations and financials of OnMobile Global Limited (‘OnMobile’ 

/’the Company’). 
 

OnMobile has witnessed an impact on its revenue in certain geographies due to non-availability of 

recharges in the case of pre-paid mobile connections & reduction in marketing spend adversely 

impacting new customer acquisitions.  These disruptions are expected to have a marginal adverse impact 

on our Q1 FY20-21 revenue. 
 

The Company has initiated several measures to mitigate this revenue impact and its consequential impact 

on profits.  As a result of these measures, impact on Q1 FY20-21 profits is not expected to be material. 
 

The Company does not plan to undertake any material employee reduction or salary reduction in Q1.  

Most of the Company’s offices were shut due to government mandated lockdown restrictions but there 

has been no material impact on operations and customer servicing and all regular activity continued 

without interruption by implementing effective work from home measures. The Company has reopened 

some of its offices in May 2020 after implementing strict sanitation and safety precautions and plans to 

reopen all its offices in a gradual manner in the next few weeks.  All internal controls and financial 

reporting systems continue to be fully operational. 
 

The Company has not faced any liquidity issues and there has been no material delay in receiving 

collections from customers. The Company does not have any contract / agreement where non-fulfilment 

of the obligations of any party will have a significant impact on the Company’s business. 
 

OnMobile will continue to provide further updates in case of any material change witnessed in its 

operations / financials. 
 

Requesting you to please take the same on record. 
 

Thanking you,  
 

Yours Sincerely, 

For OnMobile Global Limited 

 

 

 

P V Varaprasad 

Company Secretary 


